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6 June 2018 
 
 
Mr Paul Baxter 
Commissioner 
Fire and Rescue NSW 
1 Amarina Avenue 
GREENACRE   NSW   2190 
 
 
Dear Mr Baxter, 
 
I write further to the Union’s letter of 5 April and the ongoing discussions with FRNSW 
Employee Relations on the issue of recall kilometres, and in formal response to the 
Department’s reply correspondence that was received over 5 weeks later, on 14 May. 
 
The Union’s position on this matter remains unchanged by the Department’s assertions about 
the alleged joint intention of the parties in 2014. Subclause 9.8 changed the calculation (and 
therefore payment) of kilometres for members claiming residential priority and on recall. This 
allowed members to perform recalls where (or closer to where) they resided instead of where 
they were stationed, not in addition to where they were stationed. 
 
Not that anything turns on it now, but the Union knew precisely what it was agreeing to in 2014, 
and would not have consented to amend subclause 9.8 had it operated in the manner that the 
Department supposedly intended.  
 
The conclusion of the Department’s tardy response with a plaintive appeal to “not support 
individuals chasing windfall payments of this type” was inappropriate and provocative. The 
Department’s failure to adjust its administrative processes to reflect all revised Award 
arrangements is not our members’ fault or concern and as I explained on 5 April, it is not open 
to either FRNSW or the FBEU to waive employee entitlements to payment and/or the 
employer’s obligation to pay. 
 
Unfortunately, the Union’s reason and patience has again failed to bear fruit. Be advised that 
failure from this point forward to provide written confirmation of FRNSW’s commitment to pay all 
outstanding kilometre entitlements under subclause 9.8 on the pay day of 21 June 2018 will 
cause the Union to commence alternative actions, including industrial action, without further 
warning to you. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Leighton Drury 
State Secretary 


